Notes Steering Group Meeting for the ‘Citizen and the Law of Armed Conflict’ conference’ London on 11 July 2009
Present:  George Farebrother (World Court Project), Pat Haward  (INLAP), Frank Jackson (World Disarmament Campaign), Jim McCluskey (Ministry for Peace), Malcolm Pittock (Bolton CND/STW), Kitty McVey (Croydon Quaker Meeting), Martha Jean Baker (WILPF), William Spring CANAUK), Peter Nicholls (Abolition 2000 UK)
Apologies: Vijay Mehta, Lindis Percy, Jenny Maxwell, Steve Hucklesby, Tony Kempster, Ros Cook, Sarah Lasenby, Frank Boulton., Peter Nicholls 
Format of the Conference. (Modifications to George's draft programme)

Day One:

All speakers will be limited to 10 minutes ( except those of panel 1, who would be allowed 15-20 minutes); 20 minutes would be allotted for discussion, which would take place after the speakers had finished and not between speakers. This would enable the first day's proceedings to end with the Chair's closing remarks early enough for those who wished to attend the Commons reception to get to it in good time.
The timing is very tight and it is essential that Chairs are firm about this.
Day Two:

The Audio Visual Presentation will be moved from 10.30 to after the third workshop session in the afternoon; 
Each workshop will have a facilitator and a rapporteur who will record proceedings and present them to the plenary session using any method they are comfortable with (e.g. power point /flip chart).  Martha will make enquiries as to the possibility of recruiting WILPF supporters perhaps interns - to take notes direct to laptops on the day. 
The people running a workshop will decide how their workshop will be run. However, we might consider an agreement defining the results we need, and at what point, from a workshop. 
It seems to be assumed that each workshop will have one facilitator and one rapporteur.  We might need to think more about this, especially for the Information Technology workshop. 

Participants will choose four of six workshops. Each workshop will retain its facilitator, rapporteur and, in some cases key people. Other participants will probably revolve around the four workshops but they will be free to stay in the same one or two or even flit from one to another until they find one they like. 

After session 1 of any workshop the rapporteur will provide a brief summary of what happened in the previous session(s) and encourage the present workshop to carry on from there, thus yielding a snowball effect. 
The full output from the workshops will be made available in, say, a Word file or other computer-readable form as a supplement to the Conference report.  

The recruitment of facilitators/rapporteurs will be decided at a later date. It was felt that they would probably be drawn from members of the Steering Group.
The papers Kitty circulated at the meeting were broadly accepted as a brief for the IT workshop.
These will be available on a Wiki she has set up and she will send us details of how to use this. 
Kitty will contact mySociety asking if anyone can attend the conference.  It is technically advanced and their websites are very successful. It is also open-source, non-partisan and independent of the Government. Our conference might increase traffic to their existing web-sites.
Publicity and Follow up 

George presented a list of the items in the pre-conference package,(which would also Include photographs, CVs of the speakers and an outline of their presentations ) which would be sent to all those who had registered. It was decided to have these laid out in folded A3 format and stapled and enclosed in a cardboard cover. Panel speakers would be free to supply material of their own in addition.

The following methods of publicising the conference were suggested:

The insertion of flyers into friendly publications, which would not charge for it. The Greater Manchester CND Newsletter, Nuclear Alert, has already agreed to take 500 copies. 
Malcolm agreed to contact Peace News.

The insertion of an item in the diary of coming events section of friendly publications, especially Network for Peace.

Electronic distribution through the e-mail banks of friendly organisations.

A report of the conference will be distributed, but we shall not pass resolutions. Suggestions for a web-based, post conference follow-up based on a document already prepared and presented to the Steering Committee should be issued to those attending the conference and a follow-up meeting soon after the event will be arranged.  The result may well be a new grouping or coalition. 
Arrangements for Catering:

The conference organisers will not attempt to self-cater.
Kitty will further check details of catering and workshop spaces. 
Jean Farebrother has volunteered to look after the reception desk. 

Tickets for teas and coffee breaks would be issued and paid for at reception  (invited speakers will be issued with them free in a different colour) and lists of nearby cafes and restaurants would also be made available in case people preferred to leave the premises for lunch.
Reception

Martha has arrangements well in hand. 

Members of the Steering Committee offered to help with the catering arrangements at the House of Commons reception.
George will ask Norman Baker, or another friendly MP, to welcome us at the House of Commons and perhaps expedite us through security. 

Speakers will be invited to the reception free of charge. 

Phone conferences

George will arrange ‘phone conferences to further discuss the workshops and publicity. 
The next meeting will be held at Friends House at 11 am 
on Saturday, August 1 at 11 am.
